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BAND clubs and village feasts con
tinue to thrive in Malta despite 
naysayers having 'predicted' for 
years the eradication of the village 
culture 9Y the onslaught of technol
ogy and globalisation. 

. With 23,000 current members, 
6.5% of the population, band clubs 
are not going anywhere, although 
it is important to understand how 
perception is changing as to what 
the clubs do and how they can re
main relevant in the future. 

The fact is that 51.6% of the popu
lation believe band clubs are actu
ally good for Maltese culture and 
traditions while many others think 
they are indispensible in the organ
isation of village feasts. 

As things stand today, band clubs 
remain most relevant among people 
over 56 years of age but younger 
people, in four different age groups 
between 18 and 55, also find them 
relevant, MaltaToday has learned. 

A study by Dr Vincent Marmara' 
published yesterday, found that 
when asked to rate the relevance of 
band clubs on a scale of 1 to 5 (5 be
ing very relevant), persons between 
18 and 25 years of age rated clubs' 
relevance at 3.18. 

The highest relevance was record
ed among people between 56 and 65 
years old (4.16) and those above 66 
(4.06). 

Indicatively - but not surpris
ing to those who follow band clubs 
and village festas - it is Gozitans 
who feel the strongest about band 
clubs at 4.83. Respondents from the 
northern district of Malta - Mosta, 
Naxxar, Gharghur, Mgarr, St Paul's 
Bay and Mellieha - only rated band 
clubs at 3.29. 

The study also found that 18.9% of 
Maltese associate band clubs with 
feasts, followed by a place where 
musicians meet and learn music 
(17.7%), music (10.9%) and as a 
place of recreation (9.2%). 

Despite their popularity, the rai
son d' etre of band clubs is not some
thing that is commonly appreciated. 

26.4% of respondents believe band 
clubs are there to teach music to 
children and youths and to organise 
feasts. Ironically, a further 23.1% be
lieve clubs are there solely to teach 

Above: The relevance of band clubs, on a scale of 1 to 5 
for people of different age groups 

What do people 
like least about 
village feasts? 
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music. 17% of respondents, on the 
other hand, believe the role of band 
clubs is to play music during feasts, 
with.2.3% believing clubs are there 
to enhance the Maltese culture. 

But there is no doubt that Maltese 

When people were asked what 
they would like to change in band 
clubs, 35% said they were unsure 
if there was anything they would, 
in fact, change. 23.1% insisted they 

17 

maltatoda, SUNDAY 12 NOVEMBER 2017 

would change nothing. 
But, more importantly, 18% of 

respondents recognised the need 
to do away with the arguments be
tween clubs. This was more appar
ent (29.6%) among people in the 
southern-eastern district - Birzeb
bugia, Gudja, Ghaxaq, Kirkop, Safi, 
Marsaskala, Mqabba, Qrendi, Zej
tun and Zurrieq. 

Those aged between 18 and 25 are 
the most unsure (44.1%) about.what 
they would change in band clubs, 
while persons over 66 felt the most 
need for less fighting among clubs. 

Many believe band clubs are a 
positive factor because of the unity 
they nurture among members. This 
feeling is most predominant in Gozo 
(58.6%) and in the western (50.9%) 
and southern harbour (50.5%) dis
tricts. 

When people were asked what 
other activities were organised by 
band clubs throughout the year, cof
fee mornings were the top activity 
associated with the clubs at 25.8%. 
Social and cultural events (18.2%), 
concerts (12.3%) and bingo (10%) 
were also mentioned. 

43.2% of people interviewed said 
they could not think of what could 
be done to encourage more people 
to visit and involve themselves in 
band clubs. 53.5% said that more 
promotional material, like leaflets, 
needed to be distributed to generate 
more awareness about events organ
ised by band clubs. 

Gozitans are those who believe the 
most that more unity and less argu
ments among clubs is key to encour
aging more people to visit and get 
involved in the band clubs. 

There is a general agreement 
across all age groups that there 
should be greater media awareness 
about events which are organised. 

With regards to sources of infor
mation on events related to village 
feasts, TV is the most important at 
51%, followed by word of mouth 
(40%) and radio (34%). 

Internet and social media lagged 
behind traditional media, except for 
newspapers, which people agreed pro
vided hardly - if any - news related to 
feasts. The internet was - understand
ably - most popular only among peo
ple aged between 18 and 25. 

The trend was bucked in Gozo, 
where radio is what most people 
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. related activities. In fact, 79% of 
Gozitans said they got their news 
from the radio, further evidence of 
the strength and popularity of local 
commun.ity radio stations on the sis
ter island. 

None of the Gozitan respondents 
said that they referred to Facebook 
or newspapers for updates on feasts. 

With regards to village feasts, the 
study found that for most Maltese 
(37.2%) fireworks was the feature 
they enjoyed most about village 
feasts. 11.7% said they liked religious 
functions best, with 10.6% specify
ing they liked the procession out of 
all activities organised. 

When asked what they did not 
like about feasts, fireworks once 

. again topped the list with 21.8% of 
respondents complaining fireworks 
make too much noise. 

21.4% said they did not appreciate 
the arguments, insults and lack of 
unity often apparent between differ
ent clubs and neighbouring villages. 

It is mostly the younger generation 
that does not appreciate anything 
from village feasts (20.6%) while 
elderly people find the feasts more 
interesting. 

Religious functions and proces
sions, most liked by people over 66 
years of age, were hardly mentioned 
by those aged between 18 and 25. 
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